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Good morning.  It is lovely to see the winter sunshine this morning despite the drop in 

temperature over the last couple of days.  Please remember to send children to school with 

coats as there were still a number of children who arrived at school today without one.  The 

children spend significant time outside during the day and whilst I know that some are adamant 

that they are boiling hot from all the running around, there are certainly others who spend their 

time standing around.  

 

On Wednesday and Thursday Year 3 visited Pizza Express where they had the opportunity to 

make their own pizzas which they then brought back to school.  Great fun was had by all!  

 

The news this week has been dominated by politics and the children have been asking lots of 

questions.  Year 6 have been closely following the parliamentary discussion and have been 

learning about governance in our country.  The news has provided a strong platform for children 

to discuss British values and the need for and use of democracy.  I am sure lots of you have had 

questions and discussions with your children around this area of current affairs.  I was amused 

though when asked by a younger child if I was a governor, to which I told them that I was a 

governor in a few schools.  The conversation continued and it then became very clear that they 

had clearly confused being a governor with being in charge of the Government!  Trust me, my job 

is challenging enough for me; I wouldn't fancy Mrs May’s job!  

 

This term we are really having a focus on healthy hearts and healthy minds in school.  We are 

keen to extend our push on exercise not only for our young people but for staff too.  Following 

our INSET earlier this term, staff learned a lot about the importance of having a healthy heart as 

well as how to treat those who may be suffering from a heart attack.  We have built all of this 

knowledge into our PE curriculum and we are focusing on endurance running during PE 

sessions.  Children of all ages are completing short running circuits and building up stamina so 

that they can complete longer runs on a marked circuit within the school grounds.  Mrs Cockle is 

then hoping to provide endurance running sessions beyond the school boundary, out of 

school hours, for those pupils who show an aptitude for running.  The staff are also taking part in 

endurance running and completed the first session on Wednesday evening this week, where they 

arrived back in the cold and pouring rain.  Together we want to show children the importance of 

keeping fit and healthy.  We are also looking at ways to fund a defibrillator on the school site.  If 

you have any contacts or work in this field we would love to hear from you.  We are also going 

to be holding a Fun Run in early May which the PTA are busy organising.  

 

As I mentioned last week, we are continually updating the website and dates section of this 

newsletter, so please keep an eye out for all of our upcoming events.  There are a number of 

trips and events taking place this term.  

 

Wishing you a great weekend, keep warm!  

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

18 January 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 

ONLINE BOOKING & PAYMENTS 

To ease the transition to the new system, we would like as many clear balances as possible.  
Statements with outstanding balances for Breakfast Club and Treetops have been sent home this 
week.  Please ensure that accounts are up to date by 25 January and if additional sessions are 
booked for before half term, these MUST BE PAID FOR at the time of booking either by cash or 
cheque to the office, or by childcare vouchers. 

Likewise, school meals should also be up to date with the account in credit at all times.  Any 
absences will be refunded. 

In advance of switching to the new system, ParentPay will not be available after midnight on 30th 
January. 



Squirrels  - Florence Brockway for excellent 

counting; and Toby Brierley for sharing with his 

friends. 

Hazel - Edward Allen for excellent story telling of 

Goldilocks and The Three Bears. 

Beech - Oliver Tine for excellent writing about 

The Three Pigs. 

Chestnut - Zachary Buchholtz for an amazing 

collage of the Queen. 

Oak - Zain Bashir for being such a keen writer. 

Cedar - George Mayman-Palmer for being really 

sensible and a good example to others. 

Hawthorn - Juliette Merrells for working really 

hard with her reading. 

Elm - not awarded as on a school trip. 

Maple - Ben Vieira for super work with 8x table 

and problem solving. 

Birch - Uzear Raja for a well written persuasive 

letter to Queen Victoria. 

Alder - Joshie Johson for fantastic effort when 

writing his persuasive letter. 

Larch - Derek Naosekpam for excellent Times 

Tables knowledge. 

Cherry - William Wynne for an excellent diary 

entry using complex sentences and effective 

vocabulary. 

Willow - Tom Purnell for top effort when writing 

a diary entry. 

Sycamore - Amy Price for an informative and 

beautifully presented poster on Greek Gods. 

Laurel - Gabi Booth for a well-presented and 

informative poster on Greek Gods in English. 

Holly - Samrah Hussain for finding out about and 

making a beautiful poster about Greek Gods. 

2019/20 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Wed 4 September Spring Half Term 17 - 21 February 

INSET DAY Thu 5 September Last day of Spring term Fri 3 April 

First day of Autumn term Fri 6 September Easter Holidays 6 - 17 April 

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November First Day of Summer term Mon 20 April 

Last day of Autumn term Fri 20 December Summer Half term 25 - 29 May 

Christmas Holidays 23 December - 3 January INSET DAY Mon 1 June 

INSET DAY Mon 6 January INSET DAY Fri 3 July 

First day of Spring term Tue 7 January Last day of Summer term Wed 22 July 

Surrey Arts Music Lessons – Spaces Available 
We currently have a limited number of spaces availa-
ble for piano and flute lessons with our Surrey Arts 
Music Teachers. You can fill out an application form 
online, and find out more information by going 
to www.surreycc.gov.uk/music, spaces will be filled on 
a first come first serve basis. If you would like to con-
tact Surrey Arts please email  
surreyartsmusic@surreycc.gov.uk  
or ring 01483 519303. 

http://www.surreycc.gov.uk/music
mailto:surreyartsmusic@surreycc.gov.uk


SQUIRRELS NURSERY 

Applications now open for September 2019 - closing date 11 March 

Tours of the nursery are taking place on Thursday mornings until the 

closing date.  If you are interested please email Mrs Murray on 

s.murray@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

 

mailto:s.murray@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk


SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 31 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 1 February  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 4 - Fri 8 February  

PTA Quiz Night Fri 8 February  

PTA Cake Sale Fri 15 February  

Spring Half term 18 - 22 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Thu 28 February  

Yr 1 to Windsor Castle Tue 5 March  

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 14 March  

Spring Term Parents’ Meetings Tue 19 March 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 5 to the Mosque Thu 21 March  

Spring Term Parents’ Meetings Thu 21 March 15:30 - 19:30 

PTA Mufti Day Fri 29 Mar  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Mon 1 - Wed 3 April  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 5 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 5 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April  

First Day of Summer Term Tue 23 April  

PTA Fun Run Fri 26 April  

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 29 April  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Wed 1 May  

Bag2School collection Fri 3 May  

PTA Fun Run Fri 3 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 6 May  

Yr 3 Residential to Henley Fort Tue 7 - Wed 8 May  

SATs Week 13 - 17 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 14 - Fri 17 May  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Workshop Wed 22 May  

Summer Half term 27 - 31 May  

INSET Day Mon 3 June  

Foundation Stage & KS1 Sports Day Wed 5 June morning 

KS2 Sports Day Fri 7 June morning 

Primary Music Festival Mon 10 June 16:00 -  20:00 

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Tue 11 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 12 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 13 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Liddington Hall Mon 17 - Fri 21 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Tue 18 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 19 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Thu 27 June  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 2 and/or Wed 3 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 4 July  

PTA Family BBQ Fri 12 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 














